
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 5:30pm 

on the Tarbell Hill Pump Station Sewer District #1 at the Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park 

Place, Port Henry, New York. 

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  Matt Brassard   Councilman 

  Nathan Gilbo   Councilman 

 

Others Present:  Lohrer McKinstry and Rose French-Town Clerk. 

 

Supervisor Scozzafava called the Public Hearing to order at 5:30pm by saluting the flag. 

 

He then read the legal notice calling for the Public Hearing.   

 

The Town Clerk stated there were no written comments from the public.   

 

The Supervisor gave a brief history on the Tarbell Hill Pump Station.  It was installed in 1988.  

Parts need replacing and a generator will be installed.  This is needed in case of a power outage 

or a catastrophic event.  This was a grant that the Town received.  We have not received one cent 

from New York State as of today.  The Town will borrow the $300,000 so we won’t clean out 

the fund balance.  Hoping to pay it off next year.   

 

Councilman Anderson asked if this was for Sewer District #1 residents only that have to pay it 

back and the Supervisor said yes; however, there will be no impact on the sewer rate.  

 

The Hearing closed at 5:34pm. 

 

___________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


